
From: Austin Andersen <austin.andersen12@gmail.com> 

Date: March 21, 2016 at 2:22:19 PM EDT 

To: brachelson@leg.state.vt.us, barbara.rachelson@gmail.com 

Subject: Constituent Austin Andersen Re: Bill S.241 

Dear Representative Rachelson,  
 

Happy Monday! My name is Austin Andersen and I am a constituent of yours at 44 South Union Street.  
 

I am a fellow expat from New Jersey, having grown up in Monmouth County and attended Red Bank Catholic High 
School. I grew up skiing at Stratton Mountain and moved up to Burlington full time after graduating from Union 
College in Schenectady, NY. I now currently work as an energy consultant with Solar City following a several year 
stint with VPIRG.  
 

I'm reaching out in support of Bill S.241, the marijuana legalization bill. I know the bill is in your committee now and I 
was curious if you know how you plan to vote?  
 

Also, what are the chances your colleagues in the House Judiciary will support this legislation? 
 

Your background in sociology and policy, especially with juvenile health, rehabilitation and empowerment between 
Vermont and Michigan ensures me that you are the representative with the skills and qualifications necessary to 
forward such a bill here in our district and state. 
 

Thank you so much for your efforts.  
 
Sincerely,  
Austin D. Andersen 
908-461-9240 
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